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City of La Crosse 
La Crosse Parks, Recreation & Forestry  
400 La Crosse Street 
First Floor City Hall                    
La Crosse, WI 54601 
ATTN: Jay Odegaard 
  
 
May 2, 2016 
 

Dear Mr. Odegaard: 
 
We have reviewed the evaluation report on La Crosse Memorial swimming pool.   As the City of La 
Crosses (City) liability the Wisconsin Municipal Mutual Insurance Company (WMMIC) appreciates you 
sharing the information in regards to the action plan for the pool.  
 
As we discussed on the phone, the report brings to forth an action plan to address a number of risk 
management and loss control protective measures.  Typically recreational immunity should apply to the 
City in regards to the pool.  However, now that the City has been made aware of these items it could 
perhaps create a ministerial duty if a claim were to be submitted therefore the recreational immunity 
would not apply.  
 
As the cases for any claim submitted would need to be evaluated individually on its own merits, it is 
difficult to provide a blanket statement.  However, loss control prevention is always proven to be 
effective. 
 
If you should have any further questions, please feel free to contact me.  
 
 
 
Danielle C. Rogacki 
Operations Manager 
Wisconsin Municipal Mutual Insurance Company 
 
 

 


